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Portobello Primary School

Weekly Newsletter 

13th January 2017
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Achievement Assembly

This academic year we are focussing on our Learning Powers in our Friday assemblies.  This week children have been awarded certificates for ‘Using their Imagination’.  Well done to the following children:

Reception  Benjamin Mawson
Year 1: Aimee Handy
Year 2: Rhio Humphries
    Year 3: Freddie Forster   

Year 4: Finn Irwin     Year 5: Sam Davidson   Year 6: Joe Carroll

Celebrating Attendance 

Well done to Reception Class for best attendance this week!!
PICs Meeting (Parental Involvment Committee)
The next PICs meeting will be held on Monday 23 January please feel free to use our PICs email address if you would like to send us anything to add on to the agenda – portobellopics@gateshead.gov.uk.
School Library Visits

Library fortnightly visits commence next week. Times and days as follows (please note later start time):

Reception Class Monday – 3.15pm

Year 1 Tuesday – 3.15pm

Year 2 Wednesday - 3.15pm

Cinderella

We were all immensely proud of Portobello Children on Wednesday afternoon when we visited Newcastle Theatre Royal.  Their behaviour and invovlment in the pantotmime were outstanding.  

Thank you to all our helpers who came along too. 

Winter weather and unavoidable closures 
During severe winter weather conditions it may be necessary to close the school, however we will remain open whenever possible.

On occasions when staff and pupils have arrived at school, albeit in fewer numbers than usual, then it will be expected that the school will remain open for that day.  However, it may be proposed to close earlier than usual if weather conditions worsen during the course of the day.

Should it become necessary to consider closure of the school then the Headteacher is in the best position to judge the relative difficulties involved.  The Chair of Governors and Local Authority will also be informed of a school closure as soon as it is practicable.
Decisions to close school will normally be taken on a day-to-day basis particularly when the cause is severe weather conditions.

Parents and carers may be informed of closure via:

· letter if advance notice can be given 

· broadcast on local radio if the closure is unexpected

· text message service 

· notice on our Twitter page @portobellopri / Facebook page
· notice on our website 
Dates for your diary:

18 January 2.30pm group of Year 6 children to LLOBA

18 January 10 Reception Class children to Gateshead Leisure Centre

18 January 1.30pm – 3.00pm Chatterbox session for Reception and Year 1 parents (invitation only)

18 January Year 5 Robin Wood Meeting @ 5pm

19 January Move-It Marcus to work Year 5 for map reading
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